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Historic Preservation District Commission
Public Hearing —August 2, 2017

Page 2

Mr. Zuckerman gave an update to the RFP. He stated he would be meeting with Angela Morton,
president of AIA, American Institute of Architects, to discuss the RFP that was sent out. He said he would
report back after their meeting. Ms. Scott said the money for RFP was going back in the budget and
asked the Commissioners to attend or talk to the City Council to keep the money in the budget.

Mr. Crane wanted to start a discussion on how to address “demo by neglect”, so to get ahead of
it instead of a “reactive” body process. Ms. Scott said there was no language for this, but hoped to get
with the new City attorneys. She had asked SHPO to send her what other CLG’s had.

Mr. Crane also was concerned about the brick ditches that were on Carroll and Jefferson. Mr.
Adamiak said they are four (4) foot brick lined ditches that the fire trucks would fill water up from. Ms.
Scott said the Commission could send a resolution to the City Council to express their concerns of
protecting this area. Mr. Crane asked if the Commission could make this a landmark, which Ms. Scott
replied only if the history could be documented.

Ms. Scott said the Commission could put a notice on the water bill for September concerning
the location of wells. Mr. Adamiak asked for the next agenda to include discussion on landmarks, wells
and ponds.

Mr. Bernard asked if the public had any comments. Ms. Julie Bolyard, 245 Carroll, stated she
does not want to see the brick lined ditches be removed, for culverts and sidewalks, as they are in front
of her house and serve history and keeps the water flowing. Mr. Zuckerman said putting sidewalks
change the streetscape and character and expressed interest in passing a resolution of this concern. Mr.
David Bolyard, 245 Carroll, felt the sidewalks just make more parking spots.

Mr. Zuckerman made a motion to send a resolution to City Council, expressing concern about
street renovations on Carroll Street, specifically the brick lined ditches that may have historic value. That
the Council take the HPDC concerns in consideration when doing any projects. Mr. Bernard seconded
the motion. All were in favor, motion passed.

Mr. Adamiak wanted to point out that using goggle maps, looking at Carroll and Lakeshore, he
could see the old trolley tracks. Mr. Crane asked that on the agenda for next time there be a discussion
concerning “streetscapes”.

ADJOURNMENT

Mr. Bernard made a motion to adjourn, Mr. Zuckerman seconded. The meeting was adjourned.

Kathy Reeves, Secretary Jeff Bernard,



